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NEWS RELEASE
Man Hospitalized Following Edgewood Shooting

For Immediate Release: Kyle Andersen, HCSO Media & Public Relations, 410-836-5224

[August 31, 2017, Edgewood, MD]  Harford County Sheriff’s Office Detectives are seeking information 

regarding a shooting that occurred Thursday afternoon in Edgewood.

At approximately 2:15 p.m., deputies assigned to the Southern Precinct of the Harford County 

Sheriff’s Office responded to the area of Harr Park Court, and Cedar Drive in Edgewood for reports  of 

shots fired. While enroute, patrol deputies were informed of a motor vehicle collision in close proximity to 

the shooting. Upon arrival, deputies located the motor vehicle collision. Inside one of the vehicles, deputies 

found an adult male suffering from at least one gunshot wound to the lower body. The male was 

transported by Maryland State Police Medivac helicopter to the University of Maryland Shock Trauma 

Center where he is currently in unknown condition.

While on scene, deputies received information an individual involved in the incident may be in a 

residence located in the 600 block of Harr Park Court. Out of an abundance of caution, deputies set up a 

perimeter and requested the assistance of the Harford County Sheriff’s Office Special Response Team 

(SRT). Deputies made contact with several youth that were inside the residence and safely removed them 

from the premises. Concerned that additional individuals were inside, deputies made several attempts to 

make contact with subjects that may still be in the residence. After several attempts at establishing contact, 

the SRT made entry at 6:59 p.m., and determined the residence was unoccupied.

As the incident evolved, Detectives from the Harford County Sheriff’s Office Criminal 

Investigations Division responded to assume the investigation. Investigators from the Forensic Services 

Unit responded  to document the scene and collect evidence.

The investigation remains active and ongoing.  There are no further details being released at this 

time.  Anyone with information about this crime is asked to call Detective Seth Culver at 443-409-3498.  

Those who wish to remain anonymous may report their information through the methods listed below.  If 

the information you provide leads to the arrest and indictment of the individuals responsible for this crime, 

you may be eligible for a cash reward up to $2,000.00.

Submit a tip online at http://www.harfordsheriff.org/wanted
Text message: Metro Crime Stoppers:  Text “CRIMES" (274637)

Begin the message "MCS," then add the information.



Page 2 of 2

Phone: Harford Crime Solvers:  Call 1-888-540-8477
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